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A year ago, we launched a multi-year initiative, with the Bank of Canada and Canada Deposit Insurance Corporation,

to modernize data collection for federally regulated financial institutions (institutions), including banks and insurers,

and federally regulated pension plans (plans).

As noted in communications shared with industry in June 2023 and November 2023, the DCM initiative is about

getting timely, trustworthy, relevant, and high-quality data using a modern and scalable technology platform.

Since the launch of the DCM initiative in May 2023, we dedicated efforts to:

understanding the current state of the regulatory data collected (returns and ad-hoc data calls) to identify

high-value vs. low-value data sets, information gaps, and opportunities to enhance and or rationalize data.
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initiating the multi-step procurement process to acquire the right resources and optimal vendor software

solution for replacing the current Regulatory Reporting System (RRS) platform and address user experience

pain points.

Where we are now

Data

We completed the current state data assessment. Insights from this assessment signal the following thematic

opportunities to modernize regulatory data collection:

improve data quality, including data accuracy, and use clear data definitions and rules

increase granular data collection and reporting frequency, where appropriate

These opportunities will guide future regulatory data efforts between the tri-agencies and industry, specifically

around enhancing data needs for financial and non-financial risk analyses, notably in the banking and insurance

sectors. By fall 2024, we will share details on the assessment of our regulatory data needs. As more relevant data

becomes available for use, we could start to see less reliance on ad hoc data calls and legacy returns. Over time, we

expect this could help decrease industry data burden.

Technology

We identified a qualified pool of software vendors and system integrators, and they are participating in the “review

and refine requirements” procurement stage to define the requirements for a new solution. By early 2025, our goal

is to award a contract to a software vendor and a system integrator to initiate planning and implementation.

Where we are going next

This fall, we will share with the industry details around the data aspects of the DCM initiative relevant for regulated

filers and invite the industry to engage via industry forums.

We look forward to collaborating with you on this critical initiative.
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Please share this letter with the senior leader(s) responsible for regulatory data creation and reporting in your

organization. Please reach out to Shaheena.Mukhi@osfi-bsif.gc.ca or email dcm-mcd@osfi-bsif.gc.ca with comments

or questions.

Regards,

Andrew Miller, Chief Data Officer
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